

Name: _____

Score: _____ / 65

SECOND MID-TERM TEST 2

Time allowed: 60 minutes

PART A: MULTIPLE-CHOICE QUESTIONS*For questions from 1 to 50: Mark the letter A, B, C or D on the table above to indicate the correct answer.***I. Choose the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions**

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|--------------------------------|---------------------|-----------------------|
| 1. A. <u>th</u> earer | B. ba <u>th</u> e | C. brea <u>th</u> e | D. Sou <u>th</u> ern |
| 2. A. <u>m</u> atch | B. b <u>a</u> dmin <u>t</u> on | C. <u>b</u> at | D. spectat <u>o</u> r |
| 3. A. kiss <u>e</u> d | B. watch <u>e</u> d | C. rais <u>e</u> d | D. forc <u>e</u> d |

II. Circle the letter A, B, C, or D whose stress pattern is pronounced differently from the others.

- | | | | |
|---------------------|----------------|-------------|---------------|
| 4. A. commercial | B. continent | C. opponent | D. important |
| 5. A. weightlifting | B. interesting | C. refusal | D. volleyball |
| 6. A. football | B. victory | C. umpire | D. karate |

III. Choose the word or phrase that best completes each sentence below.

7. We use a _____ to change the TV channels from a distance
 A. remote control B. TV schedule C. newspaper D. volume button
8. No, that's not _____. That pen is blue. My pen is green.
 A. my B. mine C. me D. I
9. _____ alone. It's very dangerous.
 A. Travel B. Do travel C. Travelling D. Don't travel
10. **Phong:** "Which _____ is Britain in?" – **Josh:** "Europe".
 A. country B. continent C. city D. area
11. **Peter:** "_____ can kids learn from TV programs?"
Jessica: "They can watch educational programs on TV".
 A. How B. What C. When D. Where
12. Breda goes jogging every morning to keep _____.
 A. exercise B. trained C. fit D. health
13. If you have any questions, please _____ your hand.
 A. raise B. raising C. put down D. putting down
14. I like listening to music, _____ my sister likes reading books.
 A. because B. but C. and D. or
15. My brother wants to become a _____ to tell TV viewers what the weather is like.
 A. newsreader B. actor C. producer D. weatherman
16. **Sam:** "Let's go for a walk".
Clover: "_____".
 A. Not again. B. It doesn't matter. C. It's a good idea. D. Not really.
17. **Stacey:** "What's the weather like in Sydney in summer?"
Kate: "_____".
 A. It's sunny and dry.
 B. I love the old buildings in Sydney. I feel that they can tell stories.
 C. There are so many things to do in Sydney. It's very exciting.
 D. The people in Sydney are friendly and hospitable.
18. **Cheyenne:** What _____ last night?
Nicole: I _____ my homework.
 A. do you do - do B. you did - did C. did you do - did D. you do - do
19. Last summer, I _____ aerobics with my aunt in the afternoon.
 A. do B. did C. play D. played
20. This Music show attracts millions of _____ throughout the country.
 A. MCs B. writers C. reporters D. viewers
21. _____ is the most important town or city of a country, usually where the central government operates from.

- A. Capital B. City C. Continent D. Palace

IV. Choose the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

22. One of Hanoi's most well-known landmarks is the Temple of Literature.
A. strange B. crowded C. packed D. famous
23. We are pleased to announce that all five candidates were successful.
A. relax B. educate C. declare D. keep

V. Choose the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

24. Some say that there is a lot of violence on TV today, the programs are terrible and people don't get any exercise because they only sit and watch TV.
A. dreadful B. wonderful C. fascinating D. entertaining
25. If someone is interested in sports, for example, he can just choose the right sports channel.
A. fancy B. keen on C. detest D. fond of

VI. Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

26. Can you show me what to use this remote control?
A. Can B. show C. what to use D. remote control
27. Children love cartoons although they make them feel happy.
A. Children B. although C. make D. feel happy
28. There are many TV programs for children that offer interesting channels for entertaining and learning.
A. There are B. TV programs C. offer D. entertaining
29. It is not theirs, it's our. We bought it yesterday.
A. is not B. theirs C. our D. bought
30. We stop at the grocery store and bought some sandwiches.
A. stop B. grocery store C. and D. some sandwiches

VII. Choose the correct word A, B, or C for each gap to complete the following text.

I don't often watch TV but my favorite program is VTV3. It is a (31) _____ television channel in Vietnam. There are a lot of interesting programs on VTV so it attracts millions of (32) _____. I sometimes watch VTV3 from 9 pm to 10 pm when I've finished my homework. The (33) _____ help people relax and bring a lot of laughter. My sisters love watching (34) _____ on VTV3. They find the main (35) _____ are cute because they're not real people. They can be animated animals. They really like Peppa Pig. I personally prefer (36) _____. They're exciting and (37) _____. They can be both entertaining and (38) _____. Many children watch TV every day. I think it's better if they don't spend more than two hours (39) _____ television. There's no good if we get addicted (40) _____ it.

31. A. nation B. national C. educate D. education
32. A. viewers B. audience C. characters D. reasons
33. A. comedies B. horror movies C. musical films D. documentary
34. A. facts B. fairs C. cartoons D. series
35. A. characters B. reporters C. weatherman D. newsreader
36. A. MCs B. game shows C. local D. manners
37. A. boring B. serious C. clumsy D. funny
38. A. relax B. educate C. educational D. announce
39. A. watch B. to watch C. watching D. watched
40. A. on B. in C. with D. to

Read the text and answer the questions.

SPORTS

Sarah

I started running when I was really young. I used to go out with my mum, who also enjoyed running. When I was 13 I joined a club and started taking part in competitions. I have never won a race but I'm improving all the time and that's the most important thing for me. Runners are lovely people and I've made so many friends since joining the club. I hope to become a trainer and help people in the future.

Tania

I spend a lot of time studying so it's important for me to do exercise in order to keep fit. So on Saturday I play football for the school girls team and then in the week, I go swimming. My parents are really pleased to see me doing exercise. When I started going to swimming and football classes I hated it. But they told me I'd enjoy it if I kept going and they were right.

Kelly

I don't do as much exercise as I'd like to as I don't get home from school until late so the only time left is the weekend. Also, the sports centre is a long way from our house so my mum has to drive me there every time I want to go. I go there to do table tennis and I'm quite good at it. On Saturday I teach some of the younger children how to play and that's good fun.

41. Who does more than one sport?

A. Sarah B. Tania C. Kelly

42. Who says that they don't have much time to practise their sport?

A. Sarah B. Tania C. Kelly

43. Who helps other people learn a sport?

A. Sarah B. Tania C. Kelly

44. Who thinks she is getting better at her sport?

A. Sarah B. Tania C. Kelly

45. Who has a parent that takes them to the sports centre?

A. Sarah B. Tania C. Kelly

VIII. LISTENING 1: You will hear Laura talking to her friend Jahn about her trip to Scotland. For questions 46 – 50, choose A, B or C. You will hear the conversation twice.

46. Which city didn't Laura visit?

A. Aberdeen B. Glasgow C. Dundee

47. How many people went with Laura?

A. two B. three C. four

48. They stayed

A. in guest houses B. in hotels C. at the universities

49. What does Laura like about St Andrews?

A. She likes the area. B. A lot of people live there. C. The buildings there are old.

50. Laura wasn't sure about living in Edinburgh because

A. it is a big city. B. there isn't enough to do there. C. it costs a lot of money to live there.

PART B: WRITING

For questions from 51 to 65: Write your answers in the space provided.

IX. LISTENING 2: Questions 51-55: You will hear a man asking for some information about a swimming pool. Listen and complete questions 16-20. You will hear the conversation twice.

Swimming Pool

Closing day: Monday

The 'early morning swim' starts at: (51) _____

9.30-12.30, pool is used by: (52) _____

Each lesson costs: (53) £ _____

Date of next course: (54) _____

Teacher's name: Roy (55) _____

X. Complete the sentence by changing the form of the word in capitals.

56. There is a famous egg-shaped _____ in London. (BUILD)

57. Television can _____ and provide information for children. (ENTERTAINMENT)

58. The football fan cheered _____ for their side. (LOUD)
59. Television is also a very useful way for companies to _____ their products. (ADVERTISEMENT)
60. Sports _____ can help children develop social skills that will benefit them for also their entire lives. (PARTICIPANT)

XI. Complete the second sentence using the word given so that it has the same meaning as the first.

61. Those cakes are hers.
Those _____ cakes.
62. I haven't written to my uncle since July.
I last _____ July.
63. She has driven for a month.
She _____ ago.
64. Let's go camping in Suoi Mo.
Why _____ in Suoi Mo?
65. I am very busy today. I can't go to the cinema with you.
I am very busy today, _____.